
THE WORK SESSION OF THE THIRTY-SIXTH COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF BERKLEY, MICHIGAN 
WAS CALLED TO ORDER AT 9:30 AM ON FRIDAY, JUNE 10, 2016 BY MAYOR O’DWYER 
 
PRESENT:       Steve Baker, Mayor Pro Tem  

Jack Blanchard, Councilmember 
Colleen Graveline, Councilmember 
Alan Kideckel, Councilmember 

                 Eileen Steadman, Councilmember 
                 Daniel Terbrack, Councilmember (left at 11:40 a.m.) 
                Phil O’Dwyer, Mayor     
 
ALSO PRESENT: Matthew Baumgarten, City Manager 
                          Darchelle StricklandLove, Deputy City Manager 
               Rick Eshman, Public Safety Director 
                               Amy Vansen, City Planner 
              Theresa McArleton, Parks & Recreation Director 
                         Shawn Young, Public Works Foreman 
                         Matt Church, Library Director 
                         Phommady A. Boucher, City Clerk 
                                      Chelsey Humphrey, Communications Coordinator 

         
APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA 
Moved by Mayor Pro Tem Baker to approve the agenda. 
Seconded by Councilmember Kideckel. 
Unanimously approved.  
 
CITIZENS COMMENTS None 
 
REGULAR AGENDA: 
 
Mayor O'Dwyer welcomed everyone to today's Work Session; he took a moment to remember the late 
Muhammad Ali. City Manager Baumgarten reviewed the objectives and overview of today’s Work Session 
from the PowerPoint presentation. Deputy City Manager Strickland Love gave a recap of the February 
Work Session and the Municipal Building Capital Improvements from the PowerPoint presentation. She 
further discussed a drafted Ballot Language Proposal, a possible Sidewalk Program, and a future Town 
Hall Meeting from the PowerPoint presentation. 
 
Mayor O'Dwyer discussed the WRAP program from the Great Lakes Water Authority, steps to educating 
residents about rat issues, and participating in the Oakland County Main Street program. Public Works 
Foreman Young gave council an update on the parking signs along Coolidge Highway. City Manager 
Baumgarten gave council an update on the Engagement Letter between City of Berkley and Plante 
Moran. Councilmember Blanchard gave an update on the Hazard Mitigation Study. Mayor Pro Tem Baker 
gave an update on the City Hall Renovation Architectural Service bid. Councilmember Blanchard 
announced that all members of the Coolidge Ad Hoc Committee have been assigned. 
 
ADJOURN  
Councilmember Kideckel moved to adjourn the Work Session at 12:30 PM. 
Seconded by Councilmember Blanchard.  
Unanimously approved.  
 


